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The school year is now well underway. We have 

already enjoyed lots of special events including 

excursions, assemblies, the Faction Swimming 

Carnival, two assemblies and Clean Up 

Australia Day.  It’s been wonderful to have so 

many parents, carers and family members 

attending and sharing in these events. Next 

week we will be celebrating Harmony Day and 

everyone is very welcome to join us.  

 

Evacuation Drill  

We held a very successful evacuation drill last 

week. Everyone responded quickly, calmly and 

appropriately. After the drill, staff have reviewed 

our procedures and have since made some 

minor adjustments to them. We will hold a drill 

and review of our lockdown procedures early 

next term. While we hope we don’t ever have 

the cause to evacuate or lockdown, it’s 

important that we are all familiar with the 

procedures just in case a situation does arise.  

 

Coronavirus 

The WA Health 

D e p a r t m e n t  i s 

closely monitoring 

the Coronavirus 

situation. The WA Department of Education is 

acting on their advice as it relates to staff and 

students and is issuing regular information to 

schools. All staff are aware of the latest 

information, and our school is implementing all 

precautions suggested by the WA Health 

Department. More information can be found 

l a te r  i n  the  newsle t te r  and  a t 

https://www.education.wa.edu.au/coronavirus-

school-update 

Our school has ensured that:  

 hand wash is available in all toilets; 

 hand sanitiser is available in all 

classrooms and in prominent positions 

throughout the school; 

 students have all received instruction 

about effective hand washing; 

 we are promoting regular and thorough 

hand-washing—particularly before and 

after eating, prior to food preparation, 

and after going to the toilet, sneezing, 

and coughing; 

 we are promoting effective hygiene 

practices such as coughing and 

sneezing etiquette;  

 students have been informed about not 

sharing eating and drinking utensils; 

 posters about effective hand washing 

and hygiene practices are displayed in 

classrooms and throughout the school; 

 rubbish bins are easily accessible 

throughout the school; 

 staff have access to cleaning and 

disinfecting agents; and 

 surfaces are regularly cleaned. 

I will ensure our school and staff continue to 

remain alert and immediately respond to any 

recommended actions and precautions. You 

can support us by keeping your child/ren home 

when they are unwell.  

 

Thanks  

Thanks to our P&C for 

organising the sundowner 

for parents and carers 

who have joined our school community this 

year. It was a very successful event that was 

enjoyed by everyone who attended.  

 

School Board  

The next School Board meeting is being held on 

Monday 30 March. The agenda for this meeting 

will include our school’s 2019 Annual Report, 

our Attendance Policy and a school budget 

update.   

 

Playgrounds - Before and After School  

As staff are not on duty before 8.30 am or after 

school, students are not permitted to play on the 

playgrounds. Your support in ensuring your 

children do not go on the playgrounds would be 

appreciated. It would also be greatly 

appreciated if parents and carers ensure they 

collect their child/ren on time at the end of the 

school day and leave the school grounds 

promptly. This allows our staff to attend 

meetings and get organised and prepared for 

the day ahead. Thank you in anticipation of your 

cooperation.  

 

Student Update Forms  

Student Update Forms will be sent home 

shortly. Please check and return them promptly. 

It’s very important for us to have correct contact 

details for you as it can be very upsetting for 

your child/ren if we can’t contact you when 

needed.  

 

Rochelle Williamson 

Principal 
 

Upcoming Events  

- 19 March—Rm 9 and Languages Assembly 

- 19 March—Harmony Day 

- 20 March—National Day of Action Against    

   Bullying and Violence  

- 23 March—P&C AGM and meeting, 7 pm  

- 14 March—Paint Storm In-school Activity 

- 30 March—School Board Meeting, 7 pm  

- 1 April—Edudance Concert 1, 2.15 pm  

- 2 April—Rm 21 Assembly  

- 3 April—Edudance Concert 2, 2.15 pm 

- 7 April—Interschool Swimming Carnival  

  

Our 2018 to 2020 Priority Areas  

1. Excellence in Teaching  

2. Successful Students 

3. Health and Well-being  

4. A Connected Community  

Our Code of Conduct  
 School community members will display behaviours that uphold our four school values– 

 integrity, respect, courage and belonging.  

http://www.rossmoyneps.wa.edu.au
mailto:Rossmoyne.ps.@education.wa.edu.au
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Our school has again registered to participate in next Friday’s National Day of Action Against Bullying and Violence. 
The theme for this year is ‘Take Action Together’. Bullying prevention is everyone’s responsibility. Our school aims to 
create a safe and supportive school community, but parents and carers are also an important part of our work to 
prevent bullying and to respond effectively if it does happens.  Stopping bullying involves everyone. 
 
Parents know their children best and know the best way to tailor communication to their needs.  Below are some tips 
that you may like to adapt to what works for you and your child.   
 
If your child talks to you about bullying: 
1. Listen calmly and get the full story. 
2. Reassure your child they are not to blame. 
3. Ask your child  what they want to do and what they want you to do. 
4. Visit www.bullyingnoway.gov.au to find some strategies. 
5. Contact the school. 

 

 

 

Harmony Day—Everyone Belongs 
We will be celebrating Harmony Day on Thursday 19 March this year.  

Students are invited to dress up in their national costume.  

All community members are welcome to….. 

 attend our Harmony Day assembly at 8.45 am;  

 join in our Harmony Day picnic lunch at 12.50 pm; and 

 visit the library to see the amazing Harmony Day display. 

 ROOM 8 

   Ellise     Dexter 

ROOM 9 

Laura     Jaelyn      Aagam    Victoria   Chantelle 

ROOM 10 

Mateo     Ayana      Ethan    Lale 

ROOM 13 

Tina     Jasper     Juliet     Ashton 

ROOM 14 

Archer     Kobe     Celeste    Rylan 

ROOM 15 

Casey   Rosemary    Yashas 

ROOM 16 

Yardley     Harrison    Lisa     Arav    

ROOM 17 

Annabel    Alex     Callum      Lucy 

ROOM 18 

 

ROOM 19 

Jordan    Ellie    Shri 

ROOM 20 

Minzac      Amy    Avahli    Joshua 

ROOM 21 

Aidan      Thomas      Emma    Techo 

ROOM 22 

Tyler     Anusuya     Samantha    Warrick 

ROOM 23 

Azia     Kang   Sophia    Sasha 

ROOM 24 

Amadi     Charlotte    Rayyan     Lydia     Ruth 

ROOM 25 

Autumn    Kristen 

Room 26 

Shelby    Keelie      Willis     John 

Languages 

Room 10     Room 15 

Merit Certificates  

Congratulations to the following students who were awarded with Merit Certificates  

at our recent assembly. Keep up the great work! 
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NAPLAN Online  
Students in Years 3 and 5 will complete Naplan Online testing again this year. The Naplan testing will occur between 
12th to 22nd May. ACARA’s NAPLAN online public demonstration site is now available for access by students and 
parents. The landing page for the website is https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site 
Your children can access this site to practise answering questions in the Naplan Online format. Our school’s planned 
test schedule will be included in our next newsletter. 

 
Protective Behaviours 
Our school, in line with Department of Education Policy, implements a Protective 
Behaviours Education program for all year levels from Kindergarten to Year 6.   
The protective behaviours program is based on two themes: 
 
* We all have the right to feel safe at all times. 
* We can talk with someone about anything, no matter what it is. 
 

The Protective Behaviours Parent Resource Book has been added to the Connect Library for all parents to access. 
You will find that the activities and discussions in this handbook are simple and presented in a fun, child-friendly way, 
designed not to frighten children but inform them of some of the vital skills of personal safety. By sharing protective 
behaviours with your child, you will help them to develop the lifelong skills of assertiveness, self-confidence, problem 
solving, communication, resilience and seeking help. If you have any queries or about the Protective Behaviours 
program you are welcome to speak to your child’s teacher. 
 
Dangers of Small Magnets  

Parents and carers are reminded of the dangers of children choking or 

suffering internal injuries if they ingest magnets. Unfortunately many 

children present to hospital emergency departments every year with 

magnet related injuries. Young children are at particular risk of injuries 

involving magnets due to their natural curiosity and lack of awareness of 

the dangers. Dr Pacilli, consultant paediatric surgeon at Monash 

Children’s Hospital, said that “Children often explore their environments 

by placing things in their mouths. Small magnets can be accessed from a range of common household items 

including children’s toys, fridge magnets, jewellery and objects like keyrings. Common injuries from the ingestion of 

magnets include choking, perforation of the bowel, infection and even death”. Kidsafe encourages all parents and 

carers to check their homes for items that contain magnets and take action to help keep children safe.   
 

Magnet Safety Tips 

When buying objects with magnets: 

 look for fridge magnets that are too big to fit in a young child’s mouth; 

 check that magnets are securely attached to or in the toy, and can’t come off easily; and  

 check the size of the magnets in and on toys to make sure that if they come loose, they wouldn’t fit in a child’s 

mouth.  
 

When using products with magnets: 

 keep toys with strong magnets, or magnetic parts that are small enough to be swallowed, away from young 

children; 

 supervise children closely when they are playing with toys containing magnets, to ensure none go in their 

mouth; 

 dispose of toys immediately if their magnets come loose; and 

 avoid the use of magnetic jewellery as fake body piercings.  
 

If you suspect a child has swallowed a magnet, it is important that you seek urgent medical assistance.  

https://kidsafe.com.au/
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What’s Been Happening In Sport? 
 
Morning Running Club: Morning Running Club is continuing on Monday, Wednesday and Friday mornings between 
8:15 to 8:30 am. Lots of people have been attending and it’s been great to see some new children participating. 
Everyone who comes along receives a raffle ticket to go in the draw to win brand new sports equipment. Keep up the 
good work! 
 
Inter-school Cricket Carnival: On Friday 6th March, a girls’ and boys’ team from our school competed in the SCISA 
T20 Blast Carnival at Murdoch University Sports Grounds. Both teams did very well and competed with great 
sportsmanship. The boys finished in 5th place and the girls finished in 4th place. Well done to both teams. 
 
Faction Swimming Carnival: Our carnival was held on Friday 28th February. It was a great event and all of the 
students who attended gave their absolute best when competing. The results were as follows:  
 1st place - Green - 291 points 
 2nd place - Red - 201 points 
 3rd  place - Gold - 200 points 
 4th place - Blue - 135 points 
 
Congratulations to everyone who attended the carnival, and special 
congratulations to the following Champions and Runner Ups.  
 Junior Boys: Champion - Ian S, Runner Up - Michael L 
 Junior Girls: Champion - Bethany J, Runner Up - Ellie M 
 Year 5 Boys: Champion - Isaac L, Runner Up - Mikhail I 
 Year 5 Girls: Champion - Penny S, Runner Up - Maya D 
 Year 6 Boys: Champion - Leo W, Runner Up - Jayden C 
 Year 6 Girls: Champion - Amy J, Runner Up - Chloe J 
 
Inter-school Swimming Carnival: Selected students will compete in the 
Interschool Swimming Carnival at the Fremantle Aquatic Centre on Tuesday 7th 
April, 9.00 -11.30am. 
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Information about Coronavirus  

While the situation regarding the COVID-19 continues to evolve, the Department of Education sector has established plans and a team to 
support principals and schools. It is important that as a school community we apply common sense, factual information and a practical 
approach to COVID-19. 
 
If a WA school has to close due to a confirmed case, it will be on advice from the WA Health Department’s Chief Health Officer. The 
Chief Health Officer may, if there has been a positive COVID-19 test result in our school community, close our school temporarily while 
assessment and tracing of exposure is conducted. A thorough school clean will then be carried out to make the school safe for the return 
of students and staff. 
 
In this situation the principal will receive direct advice and support regarding the closure process and communication materials from the 
Department of Education’s Coronavirus support team.   
 
Upon the school being notified, all families will be immediately contacted and provided with the relevant information. This contact may be 
during the school day, or before or after school. It is therefore important that we have up-to-date contact details for your children, please 
notify the front office if these have changed. 
 
Parents will also be advised of the extent to which class work can be completed at home during this temporary closure and provided with 
the details of how this will work.   
 
While it is acknowledged that this may be a stressful time for the community, parents are reminded that schools open and close all of the 
time and that the reason for any school closure will be to ensure the safety of all students and staff. 
 
How to minimise the spread of COVID-19 
-Frequently washing your hands for at least 20 seconds with soap and water, or using an alcohol based hand gel. 
-Refraining from touching mouth and nose.  
-If coughing or sneezing, covering your nose and mouth with a paper tissue or flexed elbow. Dispose of the tissue immediately after use 
and perform hand hygiene. 
-Avoiding close contact with anyone if you, or they, have a cold or flu-like symptoms (maintain a distance of at least 1 metre).  
 
Who cannot attend school – advice as at 11 March 2020  

Students or staff cannot attend school and need to self-quarantine if they have:  

-left or transited through mainland China in the last 14 days, they must isolate themselves for 14 days from the date of leaving mainland 

China;  

-left or transited through Iran on or after 1 March, they must isolate themselves for 14 days after leaving Iran;  

-left or transited through the Republic of Korea, on or after 5 March, they must isolate themselves for 14 days after leaving the Republic 

of Korea;  

-left or transited through Italy, on or after 11 March, they must isolate themselves for 14 days after leaving Italy. People who left or 

transited through Italy prior to 11 March, should monitor symptoms and seek medical attention should they feel unwell; and  
-been informed by public health authorities that they have been in close contact with a confirmed case of coronavirus, they must isolate 
themselves for 14 days after the date of last contact with the confirmed case.  
 
Students or staff who have been tested for COVID-19 should follow the advice of the Department of Health and stay away from school 
whilst awaiting results.  
 

COVID-19 symptoms 
People with COVID-19 may experience fever; flu-like symptoms such as coughing, sore throat and fatigue; or shortness of breath. For 
the latest health information and health related enquiries please visit WA Department of Health or access the helpline 1800 020 080.  
 
COVID-19 testing 
The WA Chief Health Officer, Dr Andrew Robertson, has advised people should not go to be tested for COVID-19 to either COVID Clinics 
or GPs unless they are currently experiencing symptoms and meet the testing criteria. 
 
To be eligible for testing people must:  
-be currently experiencing symptoms such as fever, cough or sore throat AND have  
-returned from overseas travel in the last 14 days 
-OR be currently experiencing symptoms, and be a contact of a confirmed case 
-OR be currently experiencing symptoms and believe they have been in close contact with a person infected with COVID-19.  

 

 

 

https://healthywa.wa.gov.au/Articles/A_E/Coronavirus


 

6 

 

Messages from the Community Health Nurses  

 

Colour Blindness 
Colour blindness means that a person cannot distinguish some colours or see colours differently to other people. 
Very few people who are colour blind are ‘blind’ to all colours. Commonly, the colours seen differently are greens, 
yellows, oranges and reds. An information leaflet on colour blindness will be distributed to all year Pre-primary 
students this year. For more information and to see information about the Colour Blind Awareness and Support 
Group, you can visit http://www.members.optusnet.com.au/~doverton/ If you have any concerns, colour vision testing 
can be performed by some general practitioners, eye specialists or optometrists. You can also contact your local 
Community Health Nurse on 9258 8053.  
 
How can we help prevent the spread of coronavirus?  
Practising good hand and sneeze/cough hygiene is the best defence against most viruses (including colds, influenza, 
and gastroenteritis). You should:  
- wash your hands frequently with soap and water, before and after eating, and after going to the toilet; 
- cover your cough and sneeze, dispose of tissues, and use alcohol-based hand sanitiser; and 
- if unwell, avoid contact with others (touching, kissing, hugging, and other intimate contact). 
 
When teaching your child to wash their hands: 
- Use clean water and soap, making sure they cover their hands and wrists. 
- Use a brush to clean under nails if they’re dirty too. 
- Dry their hands with something clean (like a paper towel). 
- Alcohol based sanitisers are useful when soap and water is not available. Use half a teaspoon of the product and 
encourage your child to rub their hands together until they’re dry. If you can see dirt on their hands, it is better to use 
soap and water.   
 
For more information  on the importance of hand hygiene and for up to date information on the Coronavirus please go 
to www.healthywa.wa.gov.au  
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.members.optusnet.com.au/~doverton/
http://www.healthywa.wa.gov.au/
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Community Announcements 

 

Out of School Opportunities 

Do you like playing sport with your mates? Do you like being active? Do you 

like having fun? Well, AFL could be the sport for you. Rossmoyne Junior 

Football Club are looking for more players for the upcoming Winter season. 

It consists of one training a week and a game on the weekends. Rossmoyne JFC will potentially be 

running an after school Fun Open Day with prizes later in the term. Watch this space for more 

information. If you are interested in signing up or having a go to see what it’s like, see Mr Bycroft for 

some information. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rossmoyne Primary School provides these Community Announcements as a service to the community, students and families.  Inclusion in our school   

newsletter or any other means of delivery does not imply any endorsement of these events. 

Parents and Citizens’ Association 

All parents are welcome and encouraged to attend the Parents and Citizens’ AGM and 

general meeting being held on Monday 23 March, commencing at 7.00 pm in our library.  

 

Bendigo Bank School Banking  

Bendigo Bank School is held on Wednesday mornings at 8.15 am in the School Board room.   
 

Second Hand Uniforms  

The second hand uniform shop is also open on Wednesday mornings at 8.15 am in the School Board room.  
 

Scholastic Book Club                                                                   

Orders close on Friday 20th March.  No late orders can be accepted. 
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Community Announcements cont.  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rossmoyne Primary School provides these Community Announcements as a service to the community, students and families.  Inclusion in our school   

newsletter or any other means of delivery does not imply any endorsement of these events. 
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Community Announcements cont.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rossmoyne Primary School provides these Community Announcements as a service to the community, students and families.  Inclusion in our school   

newsletter or any other means of delivery does not imply any endorsement of these events. 
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Community Announcements cont.  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rossmoyne Primary School provides these Community Announcements as a service to the community, students and families.  Inclusion in our school   

newsletter or any other means of delivery does not imply any endorsement of these events. 
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Community Announcements cont.  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rossmoyne Primary School provides these Community Announcements as a service to the community, students and families.  Inclusion in our school   

newsletter or any other means of delivery does not imply any endorsement of these events. 


